
 

 

This week in the Parish.  

Vigil Mass of Sunday 
Saturday  
6.00pm Mass 
 
Sunday:   
11.00am Mass 
5.00pm Evening Prayer & Benediction 
  
Monday:   Memorial of St. Justin 
9.10am      Morning Prayer 
9.30am      Mass 
2.00pm      DVD, St. Rita of Cascia, in hall  
6.00pm      Liturgy Preparation 
7.15pm      Pro Life Rosary Group    
   
Tuesday:   Optional Memorial of Saints 
Marcellinus & Peter  
9.10am      Morning Prayer  
9.30am   Mass 
7.30pm      RCIA   
 
Wednesday:  Memorial of St. Charles Lwanga 
& Companions 
9.10am      Morning Prayer      
9.30am      Mass 
2.30pm Recollection for Priests in Glasgow                        

                    
Thursday:  
Day of Prayer for Vocations 
9.10am  Morning Prayer 
9.30am  Mass  
10.15-11.15  Rosary & Adoration of the Most 
Blessed Sacrament     
7.00pm      Meeting for Fatima Group, Mill Hill    
 
Friday:     Memorial of St. Boniface 
9.10am     Morning Prayer 
9.30am     Mass 
6.00pm  Holy Hour 
               
Saturday:  Optional Memorial of St. Norbert 
9.10am      Morning Prayer 
9.30am   Mass 
 

RIP: 
Pauline Thornton, Fraser Shaw, James Fox 

Anniversaries: 
Owen Neil, Jean Neil 

   Sick: 
Fr. Noel Barry, John McCLuskey,  

 Colin McLeod, Billy Kerr, Peter McConville 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation                                

Saturday:  10.30-11.00am; 5.15-5.45pm              

Sunday :    10.30-10.45am 

 

Many Thanks 

First Collection: 

GAD: £199.00 

SDS: £227.00 

Second Collection - Ecclesiastical Students 

GAD: £142.50 

SDS: £203.62 

 

Second Collection this weekend  
is for the Day for Life. Dedicated to 
upholding the dignity of human life. 

 
Please Note: The names on the sick list will 
renewed next weekend. If you would like to 
add anyone to the list, or have names 
retained, please put names in black box 
outside the sacristy. Thank you. 

Trinity Sunday Why is this feast 
celebrated at this particular time? It 
may be interpreted as a finale to all the 
preceding feasts. All three Persons 
contributed to and shared in the work 
of redemption. The Father sent His Son 
to earth, for "God so loved the world as 
to give His only-begotten Son." The 
Father called us to the faith. The Son, 
our Saviour Jesus Christ, became man 
and died for us. He redeemed us and 
made us children of God. After Christ's 
ascension the Holy Spirit, however, 
became our Teacher, our Leader, our 
Guide, our Paraclete. St. Patrick used 
the shamrock as a symbol to explain the 
Trinity to Unbelievers, i.e., how God is 
One God in Three Persons. "Go ye 
therefore, and teach all nations, 
baptising them in the Name of the 
Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy 
Spirit." (Matthew 28:19). Patrick would 
hold up a shamrock and challenge his 
hearers, "Is it one leaf or three?" "It is 
both one leaf and three," was their 
reply. "And so it is with God," he would 
conclude.  
 
Day for Life Sunday 31st May. This is the 
day in the Church’s year dedicated to 
celebrating and upholding the dignity of 
human life. The Church teaches that life 
should be protected and nurtured from 
conception to natural death. At the 
back, there are leaflets available  which 
give details about  end of life issues. 

Solemnity of the Body and Blood of 
Christ is next Sunday, 7th June. The 
Solemnity of the Body and Blood of 
Christ (or in Latin Corpus 
Christi) commemorates the institution 
of the Holy Eucharist.  The feast was 
introduced in the late 13th century to 
encourage the faithful to give special 
honour to the institution of the Holy 

Eucharist and to the Blessed Sacrament. 
Our worship of Jesus in His Body and 
Blood calls us to offer God our Father a 
pledge of undivided love and an offering 
of ourselves in service of others.  
The 11.00am Mass next Sunday will be 
celebrated as a Mass of Thanksgiving for 
the children of P4 in St. Lucy’s, who  
have just received the Sacrament of 
First Eucharist. What better way than to 
give thanks and praise to Our Lord and 
Saviour for the gift of his body and 
invitation to the Eucharistic banquet? 
Following the Mass, there will be a 
procession around the Church with the 
Blessed  Sacrament. Congratulations, 
once again, to all the children. 
  
Corpus Christi Processions: 

 St. Lucy’s, after 11.00am Mass. 

 Holy Cross, Croy, 4pm. First Holy 

Communicants would be welcome to 
participate in their Communion attire. 
Invited guest, Archbishop Leo Cushley. 
Tea/Juice in the hall afterwards. 

 Glasgow University Chaplaincy. Led by 

Archbishop Tartaglia. See poster for 
full details.  

 
The scriptural foundations of the 
practice of kneeling and genuflection. 
“Matthew and Mark tell us that  Jesus 
“threw himself on the ground” (Mt 
26:39; cf. Mk 14:35), thus assuming a 
posture of complete submission, as is 
preserved in the Roman liturgy of Good 
Friday. Luke, on the other hand, tells us 
that Jesus prayed on his knees. In the 
Acts of the Apostles, he speaks of the 
saints praying on their knees: Stephen 
during his stoning, Peter at the raising of 
someone who had died, Paul on his way 
to martyrdom. In this way, Luke has 
sketched a brief history of prayer on 
one’s knees in the early Church. 
Christians, in kneeling, enter into Jesus' 
prayer on the Mount of Olives. When 
menaced by the power of evil, as they 
kneel, they are upright before the 
world, while as sons and daughters, 
they kneel before the Father. Before 
God’s glory we Christians kneel and 
acknowledge his divinity; by this posture 
we also express our confidence that he 
will prevail.” 
Extract from the Holy Thursday homily of Pope 

Benedict XVI, 5 April 2012. 

 
Parish Pilgrimage to Turin, Padua and 
Venice 12-19th June. Due to the First 
Communions we were unable to join 
with the Archdiocesan Pilgrimage 
Group. As a result, because of the 
limited interest, the project did not 
seem viable but in inspired by the words 
of Jesus: “where two or three are 
gathered in my name I am there in your 
midst”, I decided to push ahead. The 
main focus is the Exposition of the Turin 
Shroud but, travelling on our own, has 

meant that we can also incorporate the 
shrine of St. Lucy in Venice. Padua 
offered the best base and is itself, of 
course, such a wonderful place of 
pilgrimage. Pope Francis has spoken on 
different occasions about the 
importance of pilgrimage in the life of 
faith. Please pray for the success of the 
Pilgrimage of which I will give more 
details next week. Next year Rome is 
the objective. If you are interested, 
please sign up to register your details 
and we will then arrange a meeting to 
discuss, possible dates, duration etc. 
 
RCIA in Chapel House this Tuesday at 
7.30pm. It is a open to all parishioners 
who are interested in discovering and 
looking deeper into the Catholic faith. 
 
Meeting of Extraordinary Ministers of 
the Eucharist Tuesday, 9th  June, 6pm. It 
is imperative that anyone involved in 
this ministry attends the meeting in 
order that holiday arrangements and 
visits to the sick can be accommodated.  
 
Pioneer Total Abstinence Association of 
the Sacred Heart The Novena to the 
Sacred Heart will start, Thurs 4th June 
until Fri 12th June. The Mass for the 
Feast of the Sacred Heart will take place 
in St. Patrick’s, Coatbridge, Fri 12 June, 
7.30pm. The Novena will conclude at 
this Mass.  The Novena is available in 
the leaflets at the back.  
 
Linn Cemetery Mass for all faithful 
departed, interred or cremated, Sat, 6th 
June, 3pm.  
 
Mass for Catholic children & young 
people with special educational needs 
Mon 15th June, St. Andrew's Cathedral, 
7.00pm. Principal Celebrant, Archbishop 
Tartaglia. See poster. 

 

Kids’ Fun Day Sat 27th June 11am-3pm. 
We are looking for volunteers to help 
with our kids’ fun day. There will be lots 
of fun activities, games, food stalls etc. 
and we need volunteers to ensure 
everything goes smoothly and a fun day 
is had by all!  We are also looking for 
Tombola prizes (there will be an adults 
Tombola and a kids Tombola). If you can 
help with either (or both!) please 
contact Anthony Horan on 
07738008938 or email 
anthonythoran@hotmail.co.uk.  
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